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Minutes – regular monthly meeting   July 19th 2017 
Meeting called to order @.7:35 
 
Attendance:     19 members 
         Guests:      Dave Featherby   Car 58 Corvette 
 
Secretary’s report 
 
 The June minutes as distributed by email were discussed.  
 
No errors or omissions reported  
 
Motion to accept by Les Pickell 
Seconded by Gord Strongman 
 
None opposed   Carried 
 
Treasurer’s report: by Loyd Houston 
 
Revenue: 
 
$100.00 from RTD Electric for advertising on Parade Float 
50/50 $ 43.50 winner’s half won by Brent Blakley returned $3.50 to club 
Club’s half thanks to Brent - $47.00 
$25.00 from Lyle Ferrie for Pro-Rated membership dues 
Total income of $ 172.00 
 
Expenses Paid: 
 
$122.33 park rental & misc. expenses. 
Reimbursed Heather Leek $127.13 for parade decoration material 
Current Bank Balance sits at $6945.49 
 
Motion to Accept: Don Wilson  
Seconded by: Larry Jeannotte  
None opposed Carried. 
  
 
 
 



 
 
Bill talked about the picnic BBQ and that after expenses the net Profit was $421.40 that 
would go to the Help Fill A Dream Foundation. 
 
After some discussion it was decided that the club would top up the donation to $600.00 
 
There was a motion to raise it to $600.00 by Don Wilson 
Seconded by Chris Mackay 
 
Carried 
Donation to be made at the Torque Master’s show. (Since revised to donate on our own) 
 
 
Old Business: 
 
Bill talked about the Victorian Senior’s annual BBQ:  20 cars attended this year’s event. 
The weather co-operated and the food and entertainment was good.  
 
The club presented a $350.00 donation to the Victorian Seniors Social fund.   
 
Modified Collector Plate Program : 
 
The new plates are now out. 
 
Annual Picnic review : 
 
38 cars took part in the poker-run, the winner’s pot was $185.00 and won by Dave 
Featherby’s son 
 
100 cars took part in the show & shine picnic. The BBQ was a huge success with over 
200 burgers and dogs sold. It was a sell-out.  Thanks to the cooks and helpers for doing a 
great job!  
 
James reported that a resident called Saanich to report we had left the gate open.  We had 
no choice in that matter as were numerous cars from the general public had come in and 
parked and went to the beach.  James came back about 9:00 PM to confirm all cars had 
left and locked the gate. 
 
We may have to have someone monitor the gate during the event to solve this next year. 
 
Torque Master’s Show: 
 
Bill mentioned that the club still requires four more volunteers to help out with parking  
Rob Vanzella, Gary Sangara, Larry Jeannotte and Joe Hadley stepped up for that. 
 
Torque Masters requested shirt sizes of all the volunteers to make sure they would be in 
the registration package. 
 



 
 
 
 
All volunteers will be given free registration into the show and a tee shirt.                                                         
 
A list of volunteers and shirt sizes was taken. 
 
Bob Bentham suggested that we should have a couple of relief spares for the volunteers.  
Les Pickell volunteered for that. 
 
Volunteers are to meet at the Waddling Dog at 6:00 AM  then depart for the show at 6:15 
AM  as a group. 
 
There was a reminder of the dinner/dance on the Saturday night the 12th Aug. at the 
Mary Winspear.  Tickets to the Dinner/dance $40.00   Dance only $10.00 
 
Update : The dinner has been cancelled and the Dance is now $5.00 per person. 
 
 
 
Penticton Car Show review : 
 
Bill talked about the show and reporte that everyone who attended enjoyed the event. 
 
Bob Bentham talked about his interview with Dennis Gage of My Classic Car and the 
show will air on the U.S. Velocity channel only (not in Canada) later this year. Bob will 
be notified of the date and we may be able to pick the show up online. 
 
James Robinson told the story of how the side of his car was kicked and dented by some 
guy on a bike in Penticton.  
 
Break:  
 
50/50 draw resulted in $91.00 taken in, 
Winner was Bill Campbell for $45.50  
 
New Business: 
 
 
60th Anniversary Tee shirts: 
 
Bill told members that James and Loyd had been working with Gary Kirk of Mega 
Screens on Tee shirt and dress shirt designs and pricing. 
 
James showed members the logo that would be on the front of the shirt and three 
different design ideas for the back. 
 
 



 
 
 
1st was the image that is currently used at the top of the clubs Facebook page.  
 
2nd was a water colour of the same image. 
 
3rd was of a rearward angle view of a Custom 57 Buick. This represents the year the club 
was formed. 
 
After some discussion the membership voted for the 57 Buick image. 
 
There was a discussion on tee shirt colours, choices were white & black and some talk of 
a dark gray or charcoal. It was decided to do a combination of white and black. 
 
The club will provide one shirt for each member at no cost to the member. 
 
 
Collared dress shirt : 
 
Bill talked about the collared dress shirts. They will similar to the dress shirts that the 
club already has and will also come from Mega Screens. These shirts would have the 
60th logo on the front only, nothing on the back. Question was asked if these shirts had a 
pocket, will be looked into. 
 
Bill talked about cost and asked members if the cost was around $35.00 would they be 
interested.  All were. 
 
More info on these shirts at the next Meeting 
 
Club Functions 
 
Mike Roy will look into a possible Brunch at the Best Western in Sooke. There was a 
discussion about  possibly  going up to the Mountain Inn on the Malahat or up to Mill 
Bay but because of the traffic  and backups this is a not option at this time. 
 
Don Wilson asked if there was any info on entrees for the 2018 Rock and Roll show. 
Marlon said it is too early at this time and would let him know when something happens. 
 
Ogden Point cruise parking :  
 
Gary Sangara talked about the parking at Ogden Point. 
 
Due to the popularity of this event parking and in conjunction of the terminal reducing 
the number of available spots in the car coral, parking for the collector cars has become 
quite limited.  . 
 
Les Pickell explained how the parking works and that the terminal requires some of the 
stalls back for general public and special events. 



 
 
 
 
 
Jim Miller Fund Me Medical Fund: 
 
Marlon asked the club if they would consider making a donation to Jim Miller medical 
fund to help out the Miller family’s medical expenses. Jim Miller is a local Wilroc sprint 
car racer that was seriously injured in a crash at the Wenatchee super oval.  
 
After some discussion Bob Bentham made a motion to make a $100.00 donation  
This was seconded by Gord Strongman. 
 
Carried 
 
For Rent :  
 
Bill mentioned that may a vehicle storage spot to rent out at Galey’s next month $75.00 a 
month. If interested contact Bill Campbell.  
 
For Sale: 
 
James Robinson passed around a flyer For Peter Jupp’s 1930 Model A for sale for 
$45,000.00 
 
52 Buick 4 Door 
56 Lincoln 2 Door (was from Gladwell mts.Vivtoria) 
Contact Brian Pearce ---- dbpearce@shaw.ca 
 
Motion for adjournment by Bob Rivers 
Seconded by Don Wilson 
 
Carried   
 
Next Meeting   Aug 16th 2017 –7:30 at the Victorian Seniors Residents 


